
 
BEARING FRUIT  

 In 1912, William Leslie moved to live and minister to a remote tribal group 

in the Democratic Republic of Congo. He left 17 years later, discouraged and 

believing that his ministry had been a failure, he died 9 years later.  In 2010, 

84 years later, it was discovered that there was a thriving network of church-

es across the river from where Dr. Leslie had lived.  He left, thinking  his min-

istry had produced no fruit, but it fact he had planted the seeds that flour-

ished, grew and reproduced….just not in his life time.  

 The past few weeks we have spent sipping chai over smoky fires, visiting 

our widows in their mud huts and listening to people of all ages.  What we 

heard was astounding, humbling and exciting.   The road that we have trav-

eled has not been an easy ones, the bumps and the potholes have often 

made us question “why” we are in ministry.  Why is Kenya Hope doing what 

they are doing?   God might not let us know this side of heaven, what fruit 

this ministry has borne, but we are grateful for the glimpses of it that we are seeing.  Widow’s earning enough to care for their 

own families, pay school fees.  Young and old telling us their favorite books of the Bible that they love listening to via the many 

audio Bibles that have been given out. Adults learning to read and write for the first time, churches where before there were 

none,  believers growing in faith and numbers.   

 Farmers must be some of the most patient people around.  It takes weeks, if not months to see your labor bear fruit. Pineap-

ple take 34 months. apple trees take 2-4 years before they produce, sweet cherry trees 4-7 years with pecans taking upwards of 

10+ years.  If you are in a hurry you might want to consider another line of work.   

 Missions is very much like farming. We cultivate, plant, prune, water and 

Lord willing bring in a harvest.   

“So then neither the one who plants nor the one who wa-

ters is anything, but God who causes the growth.”  

 I Cor. 3:7 

 Lord willing, we will continue to see this ministry bear fruit in our lifetime, our 

prayer is that it will be more than we can imagine.  For that to happen, it re-

quires all of us continuing to pray, give, go and serve….despite the bumps and 

the potholes...and leave the results with God.  
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PRIZES LUNCH 

Pastor’s Conference 

Please be in prayer for our third Pastor’s Conference 

which will take place this month from March 21-23, 

2018.   

 Dr. Stephen Holman is the key speaker returning to 

once again teach and share the Word with Pastors 

from multiple churches.        

Please check the return slip if you would like to be a 

part of helping us equip Kenyan Pastors.  

Cost of the Conference:  

$1980 

         

BEARING FRUIT  - Sponsorship 

 Hundreds of children have passed through our Spon-

sorship program.  This program has given them the 

chance at education and a career that they might not 

have had.   

 Stephen Musili Muli is a young man that has come up 

through the ranks of the program from Primary school to 

university.  We first met Stephen in 2010.  He was a com-

plete orphan who was being raised by an uncle.  Life was-

n’t easy, there was never enough money to feed every-

one, let alone pay school fees.  Thankfully Stephen was 

sponsored and he studied hard to show his gratitude.  By 

the time we met him, he had just completed his secondary 

education, with high marks that qualified him to attend law 

school.  He handed us his letter of acceptance into law 

school, but it would be another year before God supplied 

a generous sponsor who has seen Stephen through to the 

completion of his education.   

 Stephen attended university in Kisumu, hours from 

home.  Despite the struggles, having his computer stolen, 

Stephen preserved.  He graduated this year in the top 10 

out of 400. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 In January of this year, Stephen was admitted to  the 

bar as an advocate of the High Court of Kenya.  He has 

already begun to “give back” by assisting us with our 

Kibera Saturday Club and advising us legally! 

Congratulations Stephen on a job well done!  

 To all of our sponsors…..Thank you for the impact and 

investment that you make in the lives of these young peo-

ple!! Pray for these children that their lives will bear fruit 

for the Kingdom of God! 
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SAVE THE DATE: 

MAY 31, 2018 

GOLF OUTING 

Pilgrim’s Run Golf Course 

11401 Newcosta Ave, Pierson, MI 49339  

9:00am 

Put your teams together and come 

join us for a fun day! 

Look for more details next month! 


